[image: image1.png]-1




All Saints' Episcopal Church

282 Bound Line Road P.O. Box 6015

Wolcott, Connecticut 06716

Church Office Telephone: 203-879-2800
http://allsaintswolcott.ctdiocese.org
PRIESTLY PERUSINGS

Except for Christmas, the Feast of the Annunciation, and the Feast of All Saints’ – all of which occur on fixed dates - it is the date of Easter which drives the entire calendar of the Church Year, and the date of Easter is determined by the cycle of the moon (the first Sunday after the first full moon after the spring equinox on March 21). This year, Easter falls almost 3 weeks earlier than last year (and next year will be earlier yet), and so the season following the Epiphany is shorter this year than last; we are now rapidly approaching the season of Lent, which begins on Ash Wednesday (February 22nd this year) and lasts 40 days, excluding Sundays, since every Sunday of the year is considered a “little Easter”. If all this seems like just so much trivia, it witnesses to the belief Christians hold that God Almighty, who created time, has entered time in a very specific time and place in Jesus Christ, and by so doing, has sanctified all time and space. We honor that holiness by marking out and following the life of our Lord and Savior. “Lent” is an old Anglo-Saxon word for “spring,” which refers to the lengthening of the days in that season. It is less a time for severity than a time for growth. From the early days of Christianity, it has been a time for preparing candidates for Baptism, and for recalling and renewing our own life, death and resurrection in Christ, and so it is a time to prepare for the annual observance of our Lord’s passion and resurrection and our own participation in it. There are all kinds of spiritual exercises which lead to growth in our knowledge and love of the Lord the depth of Christ’s love for us. The Prayer Book outlines some (p. 265) in the Liturgy for Ash Wednesday: self-examination and repentance; prayer, fasting, and self-denial; reading and meditating on God’s holy Word. “I invite you, therefore, in the name of the Church, to the observance of a holy Lent.”

Faithfully,

Susan+
Suggestions for Lenten prayer and study (do NOT try to accomplish all of these goals – choose one or two which will stretch and nourish your spirit.)
· Determine to attend church faithfully, every Sunday

· Attend the Lenten Wednesday evening Eucharist and Healing service (Feb. 29, March 7, 14, 21, 28 and April 4)
· Engage in the Daily Office as found in the Prayer Book – Morning and/or Evening Prayer; or Noonday Prayer; or Compline (bedtime prayer). If time does not permit you to read the full Office, short, one-page versions are available in “Daily Devotions for Individuals and Families,” page 136 and following. 

· Engage in one of the Wednesday Bible studies offered, either at Noon or after the 7 PM Eucharist - and bring a friend! 
· Do some “holy reading” other than the Bible (a suggested list will be posted on the bulletin board and available online and at our website)
· Those who feel the need, make an appointment with your priest for the Rite of Reconciliation of a Penitent (private confession and absolution). The general rule about this is “all may, none must, some should.” Only you can determine where you fit on that continuum!

What to Give Up for Lent:

Many people decide to make a sacrifice of some kind during Lent, in imitation of the sacrifice our Lord Jesus Christ made on our behalf. This is a worthy and noble decision. I find it more helpful to take on something different – to give up some of the time I have to additional study or prayer time or to charitable acts. Whatever you do, please try to see it as Christ surely does - a holy offering to the Lord of all.                                        -  SLD+ 
THE FOODS OF LENT:
The Fourth Sunday in Lent – Rose Sunday, or “Mothering Sunday” (British) has a long history as the mid-Lent Sunday, an opportunity for the “lightening” of Lent. Some churches use rose-colored vestments instead of purple; in England there is a long history of a special cake, called “simnel or semnel cake,” a kind of fruit cake which is served on that day. If you like to bake, and you’d like to try your hand at that, recipes are available online and we’ll post a couple on the bulletin board.

Pretzels were created by a monk as a simple Lenten food which symbolized arms crossed in prayer. More information about that at church! 

Church School Scholarship
He who gathers money little by little makes it grow. Proverbs 13:11
 

The Marilyn Altmeyer Scholarship is a scholarship to honor a high school student for serving Christ in the church and the community. This scholarship is so named to honor the work of a deceased member of All Saints' Church who also worked at Wolcott High School. The five cents from the redeemable bottles and cans grows to $250.00 dollars every year thanks to the congregation's faith and devotion to this mission.  The money is presented in May as a scholarship at Wolcott High School. Over 11 students have received this scholarship .
Five cents adds up. Your generosity is a testimony.
 

Thank You to all who gave and continue to give the bottles and cans, get the scholarship information to Wolcott High School, read the essays, and to those who attend the ceremony.
Donna R. Lydem
 

All Saints Womans Group Update


We are excited to offer a follow up Womans retreat date—it was requested by those that attended the first one this past November!  The next one is Saturday 2/25 starting at 10am.  Once again we will provide lunch and end at 2pm.   As before, Deb Borzellino will lead the retreat. A suggested donation of $10.00  is asked.   Also please bring a pillow and blanket. Call the church number (203 879 2800) or see Nancy to ‘reserve’ your place (we just need a head count!).
We will be hosting a TEA—open to all- on March 25 2pm in Andrews Hall.  At this TEA we will be honoring the matriarchs of the church.  Also a presentation will be made by Flo Goodman of the Wolcott Historical Society.  Look for more information to come.

Our next meeting is 2/16 at 7pm. We look forward to many women attending to share thoughts and ideas.
Stewardship Corner
Stewardship:  1. the office, duties and obligations of a steward;  2. The conducting, supervising or managing of something; especially the careful and responsible management of something entrusted to one’s care.  This is the Merriam-Webster definition of stewardship.  The Christian definition of stewardship carries this definition a bit deeper because the Christian belief is that all that we have and are comes as gifts from God.  Thus, we are stewards of these gifts.  Therefore, it is our desire to use these gifts to further the kingdom of God through Jesus Christ, our Savior, in thanksgiving for all that God has bestowed upon us.  Something to ponder:  what gifts has God given me that I may offer to others in order to further His kingdom?

Stewardship Committee:  Mary Pepides and Jackie Pineau

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper: Tuesday, February 21  5:00 - 7:00 pm

 

 Kitchen Angels Wanted:

 

Sunday, February 19, immediately after service, the peeling of 30 pounds of potatoes.

Monday night, February 20, grinding of the corn beef, 9 pounds of onions and the cooked potatoes.

Tuesday, February 21, at 2:00 pm, putting the Hash into the oven.

Tuesday, February 21, three Chefs, one for cooking pancakes, the second to make pancake batter and the third to cook the fried eggs for the hash.

Kitchen Angels needed for serving and clean up.
 Church and community event, please send inquiries to dlydem@comcast.net  
Or call 203-879-2145.
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